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STATUS OF ADMINISTRATIVE RULES ESTABLISHING A NEW  
COMMERCIAL MARINE VESSEL LICENSE CATEGORY 

 
 

Introduction 
 
The Department of Land and Natural Resources (“Department”), Division of Aquatic 
Resources (DAR) manages commercial fishing in the State through the issuance of 
commercial marine licenses and the collection of fishing data from licensees. Licensing 
and reporting requirements for commercial fishing and other fishery-related activities are 
set forth in Chapter 13-74, Hawaii Administrative Rules (HAR).   
 
Act 43, Session Laws of Hawaiʻi 2021, established a new commercial marine vessel 
license category for commercial fishers.  Pursuant to SECTION 3 of the Act, the 
Department is required to submit a report, including any proposed legislation, to the 
Legislature no later than thirty days prior to the convening of the Regular Session of 
2022, concerning the status of its administrative rules establishing a new commercial 
marine vessel license. Accordingly, the Department submits this report to update the 
Legislature on its status. 
 
Status Report 
 
DAR is currently in the process of drafting a comprehensive amendment and 
compilation of Chapter 13-74, HAR, pursuant to Chapter 91, Hawaii Revised Statutes 
(HRS), to update existing license provisions and to implement a number of new 
licenses, including the commercial marine vessel license.   
 
The draft rules will be reviewed by the Department of the Attorney General, the Small 
Business Regulatory Review Board, the Board of Land and Natural Resources, and the 
Governor for approval to hold public hearings on the draft.  After public hearings are 
completed, DAR will return to the aforementioned entities for approval to adopt and 
implement the rules with any changes deemed necessary based on public hearing 
testimony.   
 
It is anticipated that, barring any unforeseen circumstances, the Commercial Marine 
Vessel License rules will be approved and take effect around July 2022.  At this time the 
Department does not propose any legislation related to the implementation of Act 43. 
 
 

 


